

Ysgol Eyton

Eyton Church in Wales Voluntary Controlled School <u>mailbox@eyton-pri.wrexham.sch.uk</u>



01978 823 392

Minutes of Friday 15th September 2017 at 7.30pm in the school hall

<u>Present:</u> Miss Jesson, Miss Harrison, Adele Wycherley, Lisa Bancroft, Kathryn Hughes, Angela Oldham, Rhian Hughes, Jane Del Pizzo, Vanda Wright, Clare Edwards, Claire Minshall, Heather Matthews, Sarah Bailey-Rogers

Apologies: Philipa Capstick, Louise Whitgreave

1. Annual Business

a) Reviewed constitution. Miss Jesson read out the constitution for 2017-2018 (Copy Attached). Agreed no changes to our constitution this year.

b) New Committee

Chair - Adele resigned from the position of PTA Chair this term. It was agreed that Miss Jesson will take on the position of PTA Chair for the next 12 months.

Treasurer - Kathryn Hughes maintains her role as PTA treasurer for the next year.

Secretary - Jane del Pizzo stepped down as Secretary and Sarah Bailey-Rogers was voted in for the next 12 months.

Vice Chairs - Rhian Hughes & Lisa Bancroft

c) 2016/17 Treasurer's Report

The bank mandate will need to be changed as Liza Jones is no longer a parent and should no longer sign cheques. Miss Jesson is the only other signatory. The following members: Jane Del Pizzo, Kathryn Hughes, Clare Edwards, Claire Minshall, Heather Matthews and Rhian Hughes agreed to add their names to the account and will liaise to visit the bank together. Agreed

d) 2016/17 Chair's Report -

The main focus of the money raised last year was to replace the school computers. Desktop Computers and laptops have been ordered and PTA contributed significantly to the cost of these.

The Afternoon Teas were very successful and raised £219.00 and £263.00 respectively.

Adele thanked the committee for their support over the last year.

Feedback from the children was that the Summer Fair this year was really enjoyable.

The 100 Club - The PTA have a new volunteer to co-ordinate the 100 Club. Mrs Scourfield. 100 Club contributions are now due please.

2. Spending

- Miss Harrison talked through the school's IT purchases. These have finally arrived and will be fitted next week. Spending agreed £2000
- A letter has been received from the school council asking that the PTA continue to give each class their 'class money' which is used by classes for what the children want. Spending agreed £ $50per\ class\ per\ term$



Ysgol Eyton

Eyton Church in Wales Voluntary Controlled School mailbox@eyton-pri.wrexham.sch.uk



01978 823 392

 Kathryn Hughes reported Total Income for last year =£3709.95 and Spending for last year £4917.72 (not including computers)

3. Suggestions

PTA Night out will be on: Thursday 7^{th} December 7:30 pm at The Royal Oak, High Street, Bangor-on-Dee. Menu on School Website, £15 for two courses or £18 for three courses. Deposit of £5 per head required for booking. (Deposits by Friday 22^{nd} September if you would like to attend please).

Children's Christmas Fair - Friday 1st of December 5-7pm

Monster Bash (Fancy Dress Disco) - Monday 23^{rd} October 5-6pm (Infants) 6.15-7.30pm (Juniors) Song suggestions and game ideas for the DJ welcome! Admission price(£3) to include a hot dog and drink. (Refreshments available separately for parents)

Non-School Uniform day at the end of term for Christmas Fair Prizes

Easter Bingo - something to look forward to next year ©

Mother's Day Cookbook idea. Details to follow.

School tea towels for Christmas. Details to follow.

More ideas e.g. Children fill a jam jar / cup in this half term in preparation for Christmas Fair (wrapped treats)

Ideas for improvements - improving outdoor play, the wildlife area. Ideas from children welcome. Disco lights.

Olivia's Mum has volunteered to take family portraits for school. This was discussed but not agreed as the school already use Tempest for this service.

4. Next meeting

The next meeting will be on Thursday 19^{th} October in the hall at 6:30pm - all ideas / helpers welcome for Christmas Fair .